
FS begins visit in Beijing (with
photos)

     The Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, began his visit in Beijing this
afternoon (July 11).
 
     In the afternoon, Mr Chan visited an enterprise focusing on autonomous
driving technologies, and exchanged views with its management on the latest
developments of the industry.
 
     In the evening, he attended a dinner with a group of Hong Kong
university students participating in an exchange programme as interns in
financial institutions in Beijing to learn about their work, studies and
life.
 
     When chatting with the students, Mr Chan pointed out that as the country
is energetically constructing a new development pattern of "dual
circulation", pushing for a high standard two-way opening up and embracing
high-quality development, Hong Kong can make unique and important
contributions as an international financial centre.
 
     Mr Chan encouraged the students to make use of their valuable internship
opportunity to gain an in-depth understanding of the needs, operation and
development of the country's financial market, as well as development
opportunities related to working on the Mainland, so as to accumulate
experience and build a network for future career planning.
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